Robert Frost Community Council
October 21, 2015 Minutes

Sign in and Welcome:
Those present:  Beckie Hennessey (parent and Council Chair), Becky Hall (parent and Council Vice Chair), Kim Overdiek (parent), Nicole Olsen (parent) and  Mr. Carbaugh (Principal).

Call to Order:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chair, Beckie Henessey, welcomed all present and called meeting to order.

Minutes from last month’s meeting were discussed.  Mrs. Ross has the meeting minutes but was unable to attend this meeting.

Analyze Data and Progress:

The final report for the 2014-2015 school year was passed out for review.

The SSAP report is due on Oct. 30th.  Mr Carbaugh will email this to council members for approval.    It was discussed that because there is no longer acuity tests, the council would prefer to use the quarterly benchmarks as the measurement for math progress.

Report on Past Business:

There are 2 potential new Community Council members—Kim Turcsanski and Andrea Hatch.  If these parents begin coming to meetings the council will discuss opening up new parent positions.

New Business:

Beckie Henessey was nominated to be the Council Chair.  Voting was unanimous.
Becky Hall was nominated to be the Council Vice Chair.  Voting was unanimous.

The new Community Council roster will be updated online.

The new digital citizenship requirement was discussed.  Frost is looking into being one of the pilot schools to fulfill this requirement.  There is a possibility of the school earning $500 for doing this.  The requirements are mainly being met by the events planned for our White Ribbon Week which is scheduled for February.

There will be no Halloween parade this year.  Costumes may be worn on Thursday the 29th and class parties planned.

Community Concerns:

The new sidewalk is complete.

Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting:  November 18, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. in the Media Center


